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AGENDA
Present and Apologies        

	1
	Minutes of previous meeting, Apologies

Declaration of conflicts of interest
	

	2
	Business Plan- subgroups
	

	3
	Matters Arising   
	

	4
	CEO Business 
	LM

	5
	Chairman’s Business     
 
	GB

	6
	Members Business
	All

	7
	Treasurers Report
	LB

	8
	Any Other Business    
	All

	9
	Date of next meeting 
	21st Feb 7pm


Sefton Local Pharmaceutical Committee Minutes

November 15th 7pm 2017
 
	 
	Name
	Designation
	Organisation

	Present:
	Dr Lisa Manning (LM)
	CEO
	Sefton LPC

	
	Graeme Batten (GB)
	Chair
	Sefton LPC

	
	Una Harding (UH)
	Vice Chair
	Sefton LPC

	
	Tracy McDonough (TM)
	Member
	Sefton LPC

	
	James Moir (JM)
	Member
	Sefton LPC

	
	Victoria Hussey(VH)
	Member
	Sefton LPC

	
	Laura Benyon(LB)
	Member Treasurer
	Sefton LPC

	
	Janine O’Brien (JO)
	Member
	Sefton LPC

	
	Abi Green (AG)
	Member
	Sefton LPC

	
	Jitendra Patel (JP)
	Member
	Sefton LPC

	
	Asif Naik (AN)
	Member
	Sefton LPC

	
	Martin Smart (MS)
	Member
	Sefton LPC

	Chair Accepted Minutes
	Graeme Batten
	Chairman


 
	No. 
	Item
	Action

	1
	Apologies
 
	 

	 
	SH, GG, JC sent their apologies. 

GB brought the meeting to an opening.  Last months’ minutes were signed off as a true and accurate record.
	 

 

	2
	Matters Arising
	 

	2.1

 

2.2

 

  

2.3

2.4

 2.5

2.6

2.7

2.8

2.9

2.10

2.11

2.12

2.13

2.14


	No conflicts of interest were declared.

Victoria Hussey was introduced to the committee as CCA rep for Rowlands.
 

Twitter now in place. Pharmacies can send pictures to JC that can be shared via the Newsletter and social media as good practice – like a display competition.

All other members are to RAG rate the business plan and send JC their e-copies as soon as possible so that JC can collate the information, identifying the coloured rating, strengths, areas for development and next steps in a spreadsheet format.

Governance officer provided everyone with the Nolan Principles so that all members can have a read of them and sign to say that they have seen this document.  UH sent out the Governance procedure to all members and asked members to hand in their hard copies to her at the meeting.  Members outstanding (SH, GG, JC) UH to chase for next meeting

Discussed MALPs under business and committee felt a meeting of chairs and CEOs once a quarter would be more beneficial and less costly than the current MALPs format. GB has proposed to MALPs and will feedback.

Still awaiting meeting with Ian Cubbin.

AN and GG to send JC their Blog/Bio asap as this has now gone live on the Website.

MP Bill Esterson appeared in champion to support pharmacy. Committee agreed to support MP with Christmas card donation of £250 as gesture of good will.  GB expressed concern over image as out of date now, TM to invite Bill Esterson to Whitworths for new image to use in future.

LM to send copy of article to PSNC/NPA to highlight MP support of pharmacy in Sefton.

LM in discussion with commissioners about using Pharmoutcomes to collect data.  Issues over governance and MS has seen disclaimer used in other areas.

MS to look into disclaimer pass it on to LM. 

CATC, concern from LB that insufficient notice given of items no longer on the formulary costing contractors in lost stock.  All members to keep eye on the cost on catc and DT to ensure contractors are fairly paid for items supplied.

MS to check prices monthly

LM to write to CCG to express concern over lack of communication regarding stock changes (medicines waste)

Sefton LPC have encouraged our contractors to send over patient messages. The CCG asked Sefton LPC to provide an assurance or issue a directive to contractors.  However, LM explained that Sefton LPC have not got the statutory right to do this, and can only issue a recommendation or encourage the contractor to pass on the patient message. LM asked the CCG to feed back to GPs to remove old messages from the patient repeats. Discussed CCG want patient message concerning diabetic meters to be passed on to patients so they all get put on black meters

Flu- over 6700 in Sefton so far, PSNC new specification to allow care workers NHS vaccine yet to be available but agreed is going to happen but advise contractors to wait until new specification is available.

JM discussed if LPC could manage alerts to patients for pharmacy flu service, as surgeries sending multiple texts when service has been completed. JO to ask, if possible, at next flu meeting

NUMSAS

13 live so far (2 in the northwest top 10!) Prior to NUMSAS referrals to Pharmacy from NHS111 was 0.2% now 23% so great improvement.  Encourage all pharmacies open sat and late to sign up.

EHC – LM discussed with commissioners regarding P/POM issue, have agreed an amendment will be sent. Accredited Training must be competed every 3 years unless facility guidance change, and therefore an update training is required 

GB visiting contractors -ongoing


	Action – All

Action -All

Action UH (SH, GG, JC)

Ongoing

Action – AN, GG

Action – TM, LM

ACTION- MS

Action –MS, LM

Action -JO

Action - ALL

Action GB



	3
	CEO Business
	

	3.1

3.2

3.3

3.4

3.5

3.6

3.7


	LM gave an update regarding the HLP EOI for BP.  Currently, there have been 15 Contractors signed up to this service across Sefton. Service oversubscribed. HLP in areas of most need used at present.  Training to be announced shortly.

LB agreed that JC could come and spend some time, learning about what goes on day to day in a Pharmacy.  JC to liaise with LB on this.

CATC going onto Pharmoutcomes from 1st Nov, Liverpool LPC have been having issues as prices have been incorrect. MS to have staff check against DT to ensure payments correct.

EHC service to be same over whole of Merseyside and training open to all. Training every 3 years unless changes in guidelines. Dr P Briggs is to get the PGD amended to reflect the only availability of the P Ellaone which is not licensed for use under 16.

UH suggested to let them know about the Pharmoutcomes license to ensure max uptake 

LM to write to PHE to ensure they consider Pharmoutcomes for smoking cessation and other services

Patient safety training cancelled due to lack of people booked onto event.  Members asked to contact buddy list for events that LPC have helped fund in advance to ensure better uptake. Future training- Pharmacist support- dealing with wellbeing and stress management workshop possibly April 2018 and Delivery driver training tbc

eTCP training 30th Nov Whiston. Aintree hospital going live soon with e-TCP.  Encourage contractors to attend- to save time chasing up discharges. JM expressed timing of go live not ideal as December is busiest month of the year in pharmacy.  GB would like if LPC could have timeline for future services for communication with contractors in advance. 

RD – discussed with CCG that one to one training not adequate. CCG have sent a list of those visited but no substantial training given. LM to write to CCG to ascertain the level of training provided and what was discussed.

Pharmoutcomes costings paper- discussed approval – LB expressed concern over the cost of the PO license.  The cost is currently covered by NHS using the majority of the services in Sefton (Flu, Rota, PHE campaigns) LB noted if NHSE was to withdraw use where is LPC left? In email from Feb 2017 it was agreed we would fund for 1 year.  The LPC needs to clarify what the notice to leave is and review annually and what is NHSE exit clause? 

– LM to feedback to CEO regional group
	Action -LB JC

Action – ALL MS

Action LM

Action ALL

Action LM

Action LM


	

	4
	Chairman’s Business
	 

	 

  4.1

4.2

4.3

4.4

4.5
	In the coming months, GB will try to get out to meet with the contractors, starting with the Independent Pharmacies and assisting them; asking how best the LPC can support them.  GB was due to meet with AG and JO on 10th November.  This meeting is now cancelled.  GB will action this at the earliest convenience and rearrange to meet with AG and JO another time.  UH said that once GB knows what the list is, she would help distribute the information.  ONGOING
GB expressed that replies to LM’s emails have improved.  We are still not at 100% but that things have improved.  All members are to respond to all relevant emails to LM.

GB talked about the regional bank account and provided an update. GB spoke at the MALPS meeting about Sefton LPC’s concerns about accountability and liability.  He explained that Cheshire LPC would accept accountability and reliability on this account, as well as, the running and the running costs.  All members agreed to go forward with this agreement. 

Update the fund is 10k surplus and Sefton pays in more than it gets out (as CCG not using)

BIG CHAT/CCG meeting

At the Big Chat in Sefton it was noted that the CCG is to remove counter prescribing from the GP formulary and it is noted that patients have been told that the dispensing of RX for items such as this would save the CCG money in dispensing fees but GB highlighted this is paid from the global sum and is not part of the CCG budget so would not provide any extra funding for patients in Sefton.  GB expressed frustration in the LPC having asked to be invited to the big chats that still no invitation was received. 

GB discussed Vice chair- position no need to be a member due to constitution. JM proposed UH and seconded by MS. UH accepted vice chair position. 
	Action – GB, AG, JO, UH

ONGOING

Action – ALL



	5
	Treasurers Business 
	 

	
	LB is waiting on audited accounts to be returned.  LB expressed that in line with LPC policy she will need copies of meetings attended for payment to be authorized.

Members asked to cc LB when sending notes to LM of any meetings attended
	Action- ALL

	6
	Members Business
	

	6.1 

	None


	

	7
	AOB
	 

	7.1


	TM discussed universal credit and exemption status to forward to LM to look into
	Action - TM

	9
	Date and time of next meeting
	 

	9.1
 
	Next meeting will be on Wednesday 10th January 2018 2pm Gild Hall, Formby.
	 10th Jan

21st Feb 7pm 


 

Expense Claim from Sefton LPC
 SHAPE 



 SHAPE 



Sundry Expenses
	Date
	Description of Expense
	Amount
	Receipt?

	 
	 
	 
	

	
	
	
	

	Total
	
	

	Cheque payable to:   
	


Locum Expenses
	Date
	Hours and Hourly Rate
	Amount

	
	  
	

	
	
	

	Total
	

	Cheque payable to:   


I declare that the expenses claimed have been incurred whilst on

LPC business and are the responsibility of no other body.

 SHAPE 


        SHAPE 



Please submit completed forms together with any available receipts to the Secretary
Name		 





Telephone Number	


or Email in case of query





Signature





Date





Policy on Expense Claims


All claims must be made in accordance with the LPC’s agreed policy












